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November 20, 2013

This month is a busy month at St. Elias Community School. As the craziness of December approaches and all that comes with Christmas, we take time to stop and appreciate each other and this beautiful Village we live in. St. Elias Community School Rocks!
Student Led Conferences:

Student Led Conferences were originally scheduled for November 27, 2013. Due to several staff members being away, we have moved the date for Student Led Conferences to December 4th, 2013. Information regarding scheduling of Student Led Conferences will follow shortly.  Thank you for your understanding.

SECS Science Fair!

We are pleased to be holding the St. Elias Community School Science this year. Mr. Nichols and the Gr. 4/5 class will be presenting science projects on November 29th, 2013.  Parents and the community are invited to view the projects from 1:00pm – 3:00 pm in the school gym. From our SECS event, 1 or 2 students will earn the privilege to attend the Stikine/Yukon Territorial Science Fair in Whitehorse in December. Way to go Gr. 4/5 class!
Sport Yukon’s Recognition Award Ceremony:

St. Elias Community School is honored to have been selected by Sport Yukon and Cross Country Yukon to receive the “Community of the Year” award in recognition of St. Elias Community School’s Cross Country Ski club.  SECS will be receiving the award at the Sport Yukon Awards Reception next week. Congratulations to SECS students, Ms. Cooper, Ms. Cheetham, Mr. Preto as well as our classroom teachers, Community members Lisa Preto, Kerry Brown, CAFN ESW Will Jones, and CAFN staff Brendon Wicklund for their time, effort and dedication in organizing this program.  We look forward to this year’s St. Elias School Ski Club activities and will forward more information regarding ST. Elias Community School’s ski club schedules soon.  Way to go Staff and Students!
Bullying Awareness Week: 
November 17-23, 2013, is Bullying Awareness week. Throughout this week students and staff are taking time to discuss issues of bullying and what we can do as a school community and individuals to take a stand against bullying.  Please join us in this initiative and chat with your children about how we can all work together to find solutions to end bullying. 

On Friday, November 22, 2013, St. Elias Community School will be participating in the SEA OF PINK Campaign. We are inviting all students and staff to wear Pink and pledge to stand up for victims of bullying everywhere.  Wear pink to school and to work to show that you stand up to bullying!
Volleyball Update:

The Sr. Volleyball Team recently attended the Dawson City Invitational Volleyball Tournament.  They competed against teams from around the Yukon. They played well all weekend and showed great team spirit. They were excellent representatives of our school.  A huge thank you to Ms. Kirk our Coach and Ms. Watson for making the trip a reality. 
This Friday November 22nd, 2013, the Gr. 6-8 Volleyball Team will be competing in the Gr. 7 Yukon Championships in Whitehorse. Good luck to the team! Do us proud! Thanks to Ms. Symanski our Coach, and parent volunteer Marty Ritchie for your time and dedication this weekend.
3 Year School Calendar:

St. Elias School Council would like all parents and community members to know that Yukon Education is initiating the 2014 - 2017 School Calendar Consultation.  School Council, along with YG is seeking input and advice from parents and their school communities on the proposed school calendar including the following issues: 

· A three year school calendar

· School start dates

· Length of the Spring Break

Information on the school calendar consultation process, including an online survey is available on Yukon Education’s website http://www.education.gov.yk.ca/ .

If you would like more information or have questions, please feel free to contact any member of the St. Elias School Council  - Jacquie Chambers, Millie Joe, Yvonne Eleniak, Vanessa Pasula and Jeannine St. Marie. 

St. Elias School Council appreciates your input and feedback!
A Note from our St Elias School Council:

The St. Elias School Council will be hosting a Silent Auction during the School Christmas Concert on December 19th.  We are seeking donations for the Silent Auction. This can include new items, baking, gift certificates, work donations and any “gently” used items (to suggest a few). If you have something to donate, please contact Jacquie Chambers, Millie Joe, Yvonne Eleniak, Jeannine  St. Marie or Vanessa Pasula.  The proceeds of the Silent Auction go toward supporting projects and programming for the students attending St. Elias.  

Language Proficiency Index (LPI):

On December 5, 2013 our Grade 11 and 12 students will write their Language Proficiency Index assessment starting at 9:00 a.m. Students will have 2.5 hours for this exam and will return to regular scheduled classes that afternoon.  Students are expected to stay for a minimal 1.5 hours. 

The Language Proficiency Index (LPI) assesses the reading and writing proficiency of prospective and current students for entrance into post-secondary academic programs or first-year English courses. The LPI scores are accepted by over 30 institutions across British Columbia, Alberta, and Yukon.  St. Elias Community School Grade 11 and 12 students write the LPI in both their Grade 11 and 12 school year.  

Health and Safety Reminders:
As winter is upon us, please be sure to send your children to school with appropriate winter gear. It is recommended for all students to have snow pants, winter jackets, winter boots, mitts, and hats for the duration of the winter months. This will ensure each student’s safety and comfort during recess time this winter. Please help your child dress for Yukon winters!
Upcoming Events:





Nov. 17-22 – Bullying Awareness Week.


Nov. 22 – Sea of Pink Day.


Nov. 22 – Gr. 6-8 Volleyball in Whitehorse.


Nov. 25 – Elementary Report Cards sent home.


Nov. 29 – Gr. 4/5 Science Fair, 1:00-3:00pm. 


Dec. 4 – Student Led Conferences.


Dec. 5 – Gr. 11/12 LPI Assessment.


Dec. 19 – SECS Christmas Concert and 


Dec. 23 - Jan. 3 – Christmas Break.


Jan. 7 – First day back to school.





Welcome back to returning students!


Marley, Mya, Marcus,


Mariah and Ashton!








Take the Pink Pledge





Today I have an obligation.


No longer will I be silent if you need help. 


Silence is participation. I refuse to participate in the problem. We’re all different, but we all deserve respect. 


If you need help, come to me.


If I think you need help, I’m getting involved. I got your back!











